

October 28, 2016

New Bedford Environmental Stewardship - Conservation Commission

**PRINCIPALS** New Bedford City Hall

133 William Street

Theodore A Barten, PE

Margaret B Briggs

Michael E Guski, CCM

Dale T Raczynski, PE

Cindy Schlessinger

Lester B Smith, Jr

Robert D O'Neal, CCM, INCE

Andrew D Magee

Michael D Howard, PWS

Laura E Rome

Douglas J Kelleher

AJ Jablonowski, PE

Samuel G Mygatt, LLB

1943-2010

**ASSOCIATES** 

Stephen H Slocomb, PE

Maureen A Cavanaugh

David E Hewett, LEED AP

Maynard, MA 01754

www.epsilonassociates.com

3 Clock Tower Place, Suite 250

978 897 7100

FAX 978 897 0099

New Bedford, MA 02740

Subject: Notice of Intent - Proposed Terminal Aprons Redevelopment Project;

New Bedford Regional Airport, New Bedford, MA.

MassDEP File: SE 049-0745

Dear Commissioners:

On October 18, 2016, the New Bedford Conservation Commission continued the above referenced public hearing to November 1, 2016. At the October 18th public hearing the Commission voted to submit the stormwater portion of the Notice of

Intent to Nitsch Engineering for third party review.

The Applicant, New Bedford Regional Airport, understands that a site visit with Nitsch Engineering took place today, October 28, 2016, and the third party reviewer will likely submit comments and questions early next week. Applicant would like an opportunity to review and comment on the third party submission and respectfully requests a continuance of the November 1, 2016 public hearing until the next available Commission public hearing date, on November 15, 2016.

If you have any questions regarding this request please contact me at 978.461.6227 or via email at aatwell@epsilonassociates.com.

Thank you.

Sincerely,

EPSILON ASSOCIATES, INC.

Amanda Atwell, CPSS

Senior Scientist

CC:

Paul Barton, Chairman, New Bedford Airport Commission

Richard Lasdin, P.E., Airport Solutions Group, Inc.